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Appeal from a judgment of the Niagara County Court (Peter L.
Broderick, Sr., J.), rendered April 25, 2002.  The judgment convicted
defendant, upon his plea of guilty, of sodomy in the third degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  Defendant appeals from a judgment convicting him
upon his plea of guilty of sodomy in the third degree (Penal Law
former § 130.40 [2]).  We reject the contention of defendant that his
waiver of the right to appeal was invalid.  County Court “made clear
that the waiver of the right to appeal was a condition of [the] plea,
not a consequence thereof, and the record reflects that defendant
understood that the waiver of the right to appeal was ‘separate and
distinct from those rights automatically forfeited upon a plea of
guilty’ ” (People v Graham, 77 AD3d 1439, 1439, quoting People v
Lopez, 6 NY3d 248, 256).  Defendant’s challenge to the severity of the
sentence is encompassed by the valid waiver of the right to appeal
(see People v Hidalgo, 91 NY2d 733, 737).  To the extent that the
contention of defendant in his pro se supplemental brief that he was
denied effective assistance of counsel survives the plea and the
waiver of the right to appeal (see People v Cloyd, 78 AD3d 1669;
People v Pratt, 77 AD3d 1337), we conclude that his contention is
lacking in merit (see generally People v Ford, 86 NY2d 397, 404).  We
have reviewed the remaining contentions of defendant in his pro se
supplemental brief and conclude that they are also without merit. 
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